
 

  

 
  SCHOOL NEWSLETTER – Term 1 2025 

 
 

Rachelle Enever – Campus Principal 
(02) 6048 7720 
wodonga@nefln.vic.edu.au 

   

Add to your Calendar 

Wonga Wetlands – 13th 
March 2025 
 
Harmony Week – 20th March 
 
Falls Creek Camp – 25th to 
26th March 2025 
 
Craigs Critters – 26th March 
2025 
 
School Holidays from 5th to 
21st April 2025 
 
Anzac Day – 25 April 2025 – 
No School 
 

 
 
Dear Students, Carers and Families, 

It has been my pleasure to re-join the team of amazing staff at Wodonga Flexible 
Learning Centre following a seven-year stint at other schools around the area.  I 
was fortunate enough to be one of the founding members of WFLC, originally 
known as the Wodonga Virtual School. 

Providing a safe, caring and nurturing environment for students to achieve their 
goals remains our ongoing priority.   WFLC is a proud member of the North East 
Flexible Learning Network and is dedicated to establishing high expectations and 
personal achievement in our students.  Together, we foster quality relationships, 
positivity and connection to the community by offering engaging and relevant 
experiences. 

I look forward to continuing to work with all students, families and our broader 
community throughout 2025 and beyond. 

Rachelle Enever – Campus Principal 

 

 



 

  

                  

WHAT’S ON OFFER IN 2025 

 

Blue Earth – Get outside and get moving whilst having a laugh! We will run a 
collection of games and activities such as shooting hoops, tabloid sports bike rides, 
table tennis etc. 

Fridays 9am to 10am with Blayne Nagle 

Gym – Come do a workout at the Wodonga Sports and Leisure Centre. Learn 
how to use the machines and how to target different muscle groups to build your 
strength, fitness and improve your overall wellbeing!  

Wednesdays 1pm to 3pm, Fridays 1pm to 2.30pm with Blayne Nagle 

Thursdays – Girls Gym – 1pm to 3pm with Ange Nevin-Lewis 

Music – Singing and musical instrument lessons with John Beddoe and 
Josh Orford 

        

    

 



  

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

School Saving Bonus 
Please see the following links for further information on how to access and 
allocate the School Saving Bonus. 

It is recommended that you allocate the full amount to the school and the 
funds can then be used for courses such as First Aid, White Card etc, 
excursions and activities. 

School Saving Bonus on Vimeo 

School Saving Bonus online system 

If you have transferred from another school, we will need to request the 
funds be transferred to us and we will then provide you with a new access 
code. 

Please contact the office on 02 6048 7720 if you require any assistance 
with accessing the School Savings Bonus. 

The School Saving Bonus can be used towards 2025 school costs, 
which may include: 

• camps, trips, excursions and incursions 
• swimming and sporting programs 
• outdoor education programs 
• graduations 
• school uniforms 
• textbooks. 

 

 

https://vimeo.com/1032194830
https://click.comms-mc.education.vic.gov.au/?qs=24aaad00d491a8a7acf70c63b02e9bf088859320306c39144866bbc5a09022a8b7b301fd4200d0819119a9a730845b091a095d8606a43755b2b85628fd6b0242


Falls Creek Camp 

Falls Creek Adventure: Pushing Limits and Building Resilience 

 
Eight of our students recently embarked on an unforgettable outdoor 
adventure at Falls Creek where they tested their endurance, teamwork, 
and resilience in the heart of nature. 

This wasn’t your typical school camp—there were no cabins, no 
showers, and no flushing toilets. Instead, students set up their own 
tents, cooked their own meals, and embraced the challenges of true 
wilderness camping. 

Over the course of the trip, they took on a series of physically 
demanding activities. Canoeing pushed them to work together to 
navigate the water, bike riding tested their stamina on rugged terrain, 
and the ultimate challenge—climbing to the summit of Mt. Cope—
showed them the rewards of perseverance. Reaching the top was a 
moment of triumph, with breathtaking views as a well-earned reward. 

Beyond the physical challenges, the experience taught students’ 
valuable lessons in problem-solving, teamwork, and self-reliance. They 
stepped out of their comfort zones, supported each other through tough 
moments, and returned with a sense of accomplishment and pride. 

This camp was more than just an outdoor trip—it was an opportunity for 
personal growth and resilience-building. Well done to our students for 
taking on the challenge! 

 

 



                                     
 

                                    
 
 

        
 

Gabe not 
drinking on the 

job! He’s 
cleaning up the 
National Park.  



          
 

 
 
 

                                      



  Wodonga Flexible Learning Centre Students 
Achieving Success 

Our recent graduates are making incredible strides in their chosen 
pathways, demonstrating resilience, determination, and ambition. Here’s 
a snapshot of where they are now: 

• Em (Class of 2023) successfully completed a bridging course in 
2024 and has just begun a Bachelor of Nursing at La Trobe 
University. 

• Kaleb (Class of 2024) has taken the next step in his education by 
starting a bridging course at Charles Sturt University. 

• Jack (Class of 2024) is also furthering his studies through a 
bridging course at La Trobe University. 

• Mia (Class of 2024) has embraced a hands-on career, beginning 
an Aged Care Traineeship. 

• Olivia (Class of 2024) is working towards a rewarding future, 
studying a Certificate II in Individual Support at Wodonga TAFE. 

• Chance has taken on an exciting opportunity, starting a Childcare 
Traineeship in Melbourne. 

We are incredibly proud of our graduates and look forward to seeing 
them continue to grow and thrive in their chosen careers! 

 

 

                                                      Em Wyatt – ready to go 

 



 
 

 
As we settle into the school year, we remind students and families of a few important 
procedures to help things run smoothly. 

 

1. Contacting Your Main Teacher 

Where possible, students and parents should reach out to their main teacher for any 
questions or concerns. Your teacher is your first point of contact and can provide the 
best support for your learning and well-being. 

 

2. Updating Your Contact Details 

If your phone number, address, or emergency contact details change, please inform 
the office as soon as possible. Keeping our records up to date ensures we can contact 
you when needed. 

 

3. Health Care Card Information 

If you have a Health Care Card, please email a copy to the school or drop it off at the 
office. This allows Tina to record your details and ensure you receive any eligible 
benefits. 

 

4. Signing in and out 

Students are reminded to sign in and out each day. This is essential for attendance 
records and ensuring everyone’s safety while at school. 

Thank you for your cooperation in helping us maintain a safe and supportive school 
environment. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the office. 

 

5. Scooters and bikes 

Please remember to wear your helmet. It’s a busy area with lots of traffic. 

Please use the designated area for parking your scooters and bikes 

 

 

 
 

    

   

 

WFLC Office Information 



 

                               

     

           

 

 

 

 

            

            

 

                                                           

Term 1 In Pictures 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



PICTURES        

 
 

 If you or a friend need help, please reach out to 
the following services 

  

  1800 55 1800     WWW.kidshelpline.com.au 

 

 

  1300 22 4363  www.beyondblue.org.au  

 
131 114 www.lifeline.org.au 
 

 
 
1800 650 890 www.headspace.org.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.kidshelpline.com.au/
http://www.beyondblue.org.au/
http://www.lifeline.org.au/

